LLC Directed Study Plan
Spring 2025
Drs. Patricia Crawford and Loretta Fernandez

Overview of this LLC Directed Study Experience
· Our directed study will meet (approximately) biweekly from January through March. 
· We will not meet during April so that group members will have time to finish up the semester, attend conferences, and schedule milestone meetings if needed.
· Planned meeting times will typically be on alternate Wednesdays 2.30 to 4.00.  You will have the week in between to write independently.  However, you may want to organize your own "sit and write together time" on the alternate Wednesdays.
· We will meet in Posvar Hall.  Room TBA.
· Each meeting will begin with a quick check-in with members, updates on progress, and the sharing of each person's specific writing goal for the day.  The bulk of the time will be used to sit and write independently (but together) as we build our LLC community of writers.  We will conclude the session with a brief sharing of progress, as well as a plan to continue work independently for the next week or two.
· The experience also includes participation in two TLL departmental writing retreats that will be held for faculty and graduate students.


Goals for this Directed Study Experience
Our goals for this group directed study include the following:
· To provide independent, supported writing time so that we can continue to develop the habits of mind and action needed to become scholarly writers.
· To provide an opportunity for participants to make tangible progress on their scholarly writing.  This type of writing includes work towards the completion of milestones, publishable papers, conference proposals, grants, and other related activity.
· To add an element of accountability to our individual and collective writing goals.
· To share opportunities about general and specific opportunities for writing in the field.
· To develop a warm, supportive, and productive writing community within our program.
Commitments and Workings:
· Participants must be committed to engaging in writing both in the meetings and independently.
· Participants should consult with their advisor and keep them in the loop regarding the writing community and the way that this would fit with program and academic goals.  
· Likewise, participants should be sure to include any coauthors (e.g., advisors, other faculty, other students, etc.) in the loop regarding work done in the writing community.
· Collaborative writing consultations with group participants (faculty and/or students) are encouraged and can be scheduled.
· USE OF GENERATIVE AI
· During this class, we may use Generative AI tools such as ChatGPT. You may use generative AI to revise your work but not to generate it. It is important for me to hear your ideas and critiques of the material you are working with, that is why I have a proofing tool that recognizes AI generated text. However, to adhere to scholarly values, you can cite an AI-generated material that informed your work (this includes in-text citations and/or use of quotations, and in your reference list). Using an AI tool to generate content without proper attribution qualifies as academic dishonesty. Any use outside of this permission constitutes a violation of Pitt’s Guidelines on Academic Integrity [PDF].
· Below 70 is failing.  Working towards “B-” or better is expected in graduate classes. The instructor reserves the A+ grade to students that demonstrated outstanding participation and assignments.
· COURSE POLICIES
STUDENT EXPECTATIONS
· Active participation in this course is essential. Active participation entails logging into your Canvas course site, interacting with classmates, sharing materials give supportive and precise feedback. 
TEACHER EXPECTATIONS
· You can expect from me that I will be prepared to offer you constructive feedback for the class that would be useful to reflect and critically investigate theoretical aspects of teaching and learning and that will allow you to apply them into practice. You can expect from me that I will care about you and about your individual characteristics and I will do my best to assist you in becoming the best scholar you can be. Moreover, I will engage with you in your learning process and learn from you. I hope to offer you a safe and inclusive classroom environment where everyone is respected and valued, and where different perspectives and backgrounds are celebrated.
PLAGIARISM & ACADEMIC INTEGRITY
· Students in this course will be expected to comply with the University of Pittsburgh's Policy on Academic Integrity. Any student suspected of violating this obligation for any reason during the semester will be required to participate in the procedural process, initiated at the instructor level, as outlined in the University Guidelines on Academic Integrity. 
INCLUSION AND BELONGING
· The course aligns with the School of Education's mission to ignite learning and deliver a respective, inclusive, and equitable learning experience. We behave professionally, and we communicate respectfully, so we create an inclusive learning environment for all members of the course.
· Preferred Names and Pronouns: Please feel free to email me privately if you want me to address you using a name or pronoun that you prefer.
STUDENTS WITH DISABILITIES
· If you have a disability for which you are or may be requesting an accommodation, you are encouraged to contact both your instructor and the Office of Disability Resources and Services, 140 William Pitt Union, at 412-648-7890 or 412-383-7355 (TTY) as early as possible, but no later than the fourth week of the term or visit the Office of Disability Resources website as early as possible, but no later than the 4th week of the term. DRS will verify your disability and determine reasonable accommodations for this course.
ACCESSIBILITY
· Ensuring an accessible and pleasant experience for all users, regardless of disability, is a key focus of Canvas. The Canvas platform was built using the most modern HTML and CSS technologies and is committed to W3C's Web Accessibility Initiative and Section 508 guidelines. Read more about Accessibility within Canvas. 
RELIGIOUS OBSERVANCES
· The observance of religious holidays (activities observed by a religious group of which a student is a member) and cultural practices are an important reflection of diversity. As your instructor, I am committed to providing equivalent educational opportunities to students of all belief systems. At the beginning of the semester, you should review the course requirements to identify foreseeable conflicts with assignments, exams, or other required attendance. If at all possible, please contact me (your course coordinator/s) within the first two weeks of the first class meeting to allow time for us to discuss and make fair and reasonable adjustments to the schedule and/or tasks. 

Tentative Schedule:
Wednesday January 15th Directed Study/ Writing Community 9:30-11:00
Wednesday January 22nd Directed Study/ Writing Community 9:30-11:00
Wednesday February 12th (Note that this is a writing retreat day! You are invited to join the TLL Faculty/Grad student Writing Retreat, which will be held from 9:00 am-noon in the PlayCE center (5th floor of Posvar)
Wednesday February 26th Directed Study/ Writing Community 9:30-11:00
March 5th Spring Break
Wednesday March 19th Directed Study/ Writing Community 9:30-11:00 (Tentative)
Wednesday March 26th Directed Study/ Writing Community 9:30-11:00
Wednesday April 9th TLL Writing Retreat 9:00-12:00 (Note that this is a writing retreat day! You are invited to join the TLL Faculty/Grad student Writing Retreat, which will be held from 9:00 am-noon in the PlayCE center (5th floor of Posvar)



